

<b>REPORT OF:</b>	<b>HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES</b>
<b>TO:</b>	<b>NELSON COMMITTEE</b>
<b>DATE:</b>	<b>1<sup>st</sup> OCTOBER, 2018</b>

<b>Contact Details:</b>	<b>Jane Watson</b>
<b>Tel. No:</b>	<b>661648</b>
<b>E-mail:</b>	<b>jane.watson@pendle.gov.uk</b>

**PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM  
NELSON COMMITTEE ON 3<sup>rd</sup> SEPTEMBER, 2018**

1.	<p><b><u>Capital Programme 2018/19</u></b></p> <p>(1) That the report be noted.</p> <p>(2) That a meeting be convened with representatives from Nelson Town Team, Nelson Town Council and Nelson Committee to discuss the two bids for enhancement of town centre street furniture and canopies and to identify funding for such requirements.</p>	<b>Date yet to be confirmed.</b>
2.	<p><b><u>Future Provision of Grit Bins</u></b></p> <p>That the Policy and Resources Committee be recommended to approve a supplementary estimate of £1,617 to retain the grit bins as located and replenish them throughout the winter.</p>	<b>Policy and Resources Committee refused the request.</b>
3.	<p><b><u>Land at Wickworth Street, Nelson</u></b></p> <p>(1) That the Policy and Resources Committee be recommended to approve land adjacent to 50 Wickworth Street, Nelson (edged black on the plan attached to the report) surplus to requirements.</p> <p>(2) That the loss of open space be advertised to facilitate the disposal.</p> <p>(3) That the land be marketed for disposal under the Council's Self-Build Scheme.</p>	<b>Approved by Policy and Resources Committee on 18<sup>th</sup> September, 2018</b>

4.	<p><b><u>Items for Discussion</u></b></p> <p><b>(a) Bin Collections in Whitefield</b></p> <p>That the Environmental Services Manager be made aware of the continuing problem of missed waste bins in the Whitefield Ward and he be asked to address this issue as a matter of urgency.</p> <p><b>(b) Speeding Cars on Every Street, Nelson</b></p> <p>That this issue be referred back to the Traffic Liaison Meeting with a request that the introduction of traffic calming measures be considered on Every Street, Nelson around the Rupert Street/Hargreaves Street end of the street.</p>	<p><b>Officers have investigated the problem and Members of the Committee have been advised of progress via an email. Localised communications are ongoing with residents.</b></p> <p><b>Next meeting is scheduled for 6<sup>th</sup> December, 2018</b></p>
----	--	--